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ñOffside/Nearsideò is the bi-monthly newsletter of the British Motor Club of Southern New 
Jersey (BMC), which was founded in 1992 to encourage the ownership, operation and 
preservation of British cars.  
  Membership is open to all owners of automobiles manufactured in Great Britain prior to 1996 
and all owners of motorcycles manufactured in Great Britain prior to 1979.  
  The dues of   $15.00 per year, includes a subscription to ñOffside/Nearsideò.  BMC is affiliated 
with the following organizations: MG Owners Club (MGOC); North American MGB Register 
(NAMGBR); North American MGA Register (NAMGAR); Vintage Triumph Register (VTR);  
Triumph Register of America (TRA). 
 
BMC Meetings  
  BMC Meetings are generally held on the third Wednesday of each month in alternating  
locations to best reach our membership base: 
 Odd numbered months (January, March, May, July, September): 
Seven Stars Diner 1890 Hurffville Rd, Sewell, NJ 08080  
 Even numbered months (February, April, June, August, October)  
Uno Pizzeria & Grill, 2803 NJ 73, Maple Shade NJ 08052  
   Meetings are not planned for November or December due to holiday scheduling conflicts. 
Meetings typically begin at 7pm, with food service beginning at 6pm. Dates and times are sub-
ject to change, which will be communicated by email to club members. 

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

OFF SIDE / NEAR SIDE is YOUR Newsletter. 
The Editors are always looking for new material.   
No material / No Newsletter. Simple as that. Please submit British car  
related copy and especially personal experiences in your LBC for us to use in one of our 
six annual Newsletters.   
Project articles with pictures are really good.  
 
PLEASE SEND NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE EDITOR :  
 Joe Marchione: editor@bmcsnj.org 
 
  Note: If you are emailing please leave a message on 609-272-9743 phone number 
so Iôm sure to get it. 
ThanksðJoe Marchione 
 
PLEASE SEND  FOR  SALE, WANTED or FREE REQUESTS TO :   
Ed Gaubert: mggarage@comcast.net 

PRESIDENT 
 

Steve Ferrante 
president@bmcsnj.org  

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Ed Gaubert 
mggarage@comcast.net 
 

Tom Evans  
secretary@bmcsnj.org  
 

Gary Warren 
garswb@yahoo.com 

_______________________ 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 

 

MEMBERSHIP and  
TREASURER -  

Steve Ferrante 
90 Strawberry Drive 
Shamong, NJ 08088 

members@bmcsnj.org  
 

 

SECRETARY - Tom Evans 
177 Grant Ave. 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08002 
609- 923-9298 

secretary@bmcsnj.org  
 

EVENT DIRECTOR -  
Tracy Westergard 
events@bmcsnj.org  
 

EDITOR  -  Joe Marchione 
921 Shelburne Ave 
Absecon, NJ 08201 
609- 272-9743 

 editor@bmcsnj.org 
 

WEBSITE COORDINATOR -  
Gene Lillie 
boat@taxshopllc.com 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

 
The official BMCSNJ 

website can be accessed 
at  

WWW.BMCSNJ.ORG 
 

Although we hope that these things are common sense, BMCSNJ has adopted 
the following policies and practices with respect to club sponsored events. 

 
Membership meetings are sometimes held in restaurants that serve alcoholic bever-
ages.  We expect that members who choose to consume alcohol at these meetings 
will do so responsibly. 
BMCSNJ supports safe and responsible enjoyment of British automobiles and motor-
cycles.  All events sponsored by BMCSNJ are alcohol and drug free.  Consumption 
or distribution of alcohol or controlled substances is expressly prohibited.  All driving 
events are conducted in accordance with motor vehicle laws at all times. 
This does not really represent a change to our prior policy or practice, it just docu-
ments it.  If you have not been to one of our events before, come out and join us.  
You will be glad that you did. 
 

>>>>>  DISCLAIMER!!!  <<<<< 
 

Readers are warned that any attempt at mechanical or other modifications described 
herein is at their own risk.  Good car mechanics results in pleasure; poor car me-
chanics results in, at best, a personal rebuild.  The opinions expressed in the articles 
of this newsletter are not necessarily those of BMC, the editors or advertisers.   

The editors take responsibility for any editorial mistakes or errors. 

Currently Recruiting 
   Steve will continue to  
support this position until his 
replacement is found  

mailto:editor@bmcsnj.org
mailto:president@bmcsnj.org
mailto:secretary@bmcsnj.org
mailto:members@bmcsnj.org
mailto:secretary@bmcsnj.org
mailto:events@bmcsnj.org
mailto:editor@bmcsnj.org
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MARCH 2019 
 

 
  The passing of a leader of any group always 
leads to changes and reorganization.  In our 
case, that process began about two years ago 
when Bill Carroll passed away.  An inventory of 
what Bill did to run this club lead to a simple  
decisionðrun away to an island without extradi-
tion laws or seek more help to run BMC.  I 
chose the latter and was fortunate to have a 
great group of board members and leadership 
volunteers come forward and offer to take on 
some of the responsibilities.  
Collectively we decided on a reorganization 
strategy for BMCSNJ that we felt would insure 
the health and prosperity of the club: 
 
   1. Incorporate the organization as a legally 
recognized entity. 
 
   2. Develop a set of by-laws for general opera-
tion of the club 
 
   3. Recruit a board of directors to provide over-
all direction of the club 
 
   4. Recruit leadership volunteers to manage 
the key operational areas of the club such as 
the newsletter, events schedule, etc. 
 
   5. Organize and document each operational 
function to insure proper control and ease of 
succession 
 
   6. Revitalize membership involvement through 
monthly membership meetings 
 
   7. Develop an events calendar that is execut-
ed by club members and that appeals to a wide 
variety of interests within the hobby. 
 
   This all seems simple when I write but it was a 
huge and daunting task.  I am happy and proud 
to say that we have either accomplished each of 
these goals or have them well on the way to be-
ing accomplished. 
 
 
 
 

 
   At this time, with the reorganization largely 
completed it is time to now fine tune our pro-
cesses and move forward with the growth and 
maturing of the club.  It was always our plan that 
I would lead and manage the reorganization  
effort, but I would eventually be replaced by a 
club President to manage and develop the 
backbone that we have put together. 
 
   Toward that end Steve Ferrante, our current 
Treasurer, has agreed to accept the position of 
club President effective March 15

th
.  Steve has 

been a great asset to me for the past two years, 
and he has served as President of the club at 
one point in the past.  I have every confidence 
that under Steveôs leadership the overall board 
goals for this club will prosper.  Steve and I 
have spoken at length about philosophies and 
we agree on one thing: member involvement 
and activity is key to success. 
 
   We did learn from the past that it is not wise to 
consolidate functions under a single board 
member or volunteer.  Steve will be actively  
recruiting a replacement for his role as  
Treasurer. 
 
   While I am stepping down as President, I am 
remaining on the board, although in a less  
visible role.  My email will change back to my 

personal email which is  
mggarage@comcast.net. 

 
   In closing, I want to thank each of you for your 
support, and particularly each of the board 
members, leadership volunteers, and event 
sponsors who have been such a great help for 
the past two years.  You are second to none!  
Together we have done a lot, and I look forward 
to working with Steve and the rest of the leader-
ship team as we move forward. 
 
Ed Gaubert 

 
 
 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

mailto:mggarage@comcast.net
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  Iôm a saver. I save things. No, not like rescuing 
kittens out of trees saving, but more important 
things like the cord off an old vacuum cleaner. 
Why throw it away, there was nothing wrong 
with the cord! Iôll need it someday. 
 
  Right now, I am looking at a copy of the origi-
nal one page invitation that I received from Kev-
in Kelly back in 1992 outlining the idea and so-
liciting new members for his vision of a British 
Motor Club in South Jersey. Yes, I saved it. It 
promised a ñfriendly, non-political, entertain-
ment/activity oriented club for any British 
car enthusiast.ò  Thank you Kevin for starting 
this all. I think that we have stayed true to the 
original vision.  
 
  Since 1992, many members have come and 
gone from the hobby, moved away or are now 
driving their cars in British Car heaven where 
there are no oil leaks or faulty electrics and the 
roads are always dry and the sunshine warm. 
Among those that are still with us, there are a 
few constants since 1992, and of those few, Ed 
Gaubert is at the top of that list when it comes 
to the very existence of this organization.  
 
  Since I saved all those old newsletters, I could 
bore both you and Ed with the chronology of 
everything that he has done over the years from 
his start as the first volunteer Treasurer to 
where we are today, but I think it would be easi-
er to just say that I suspect that the club would 
not still exist without his efforts. The club has 
dealt with its share of leaky hoses and blown 
fuses over the years, but none of these chal-
lenges have stopped it from happening. That 
wasnôt an accident, it was simply effort applied 
when it was needed most. If there was work to 
be done, Ed could be counted on to be there. 
Thank You Ed for all the time, effort and energy 
that you have put into this club to make it what 
it is today. It is much appreciated! 
 

 
  With Ed sticking around and moving to a 
board position, I now have the opportunity to 
step forward into the Presidentôs role and help 
guide the club into the future based on what Ed 
and the rest of us have achieved over the past 
couple of years and what we have learned 
since 1992. With the support of the current 
board and active event volunteers, I look for-
ward to keeping things moving, making a few 
changes and getting many more of you involved 
in club activities to make us stronger. Remem-
ber that it doesnôt matter what the leaders of the 
club do if the members arenôt there. No mem-
bers = no club.  
 

  Our current paid membership count stands at 
169 and our treasury continues to be strong. If 
you received a notice that your membership 
has expired then you need to get your dues in 
before you are permanently dropped from the 
mailing list.  
 
  If you want to use PayPal for dues payments 
please use the members@bmcsnj.org email 
address. Dues for anyone joining in 2019 will 
remain at $15/year and, of course, they can still 
be paid by check mailed to my home address 
at: 
Steve Ferrante ï Treasurer BMC of SNJ 
90 Strawberry Drive 
Shamong, NJ      08088  

 
Thanks for your timely renewal. It makes 
the whole process much easier! 
 

 

Treasurer/Registrarôs Report  
September 2018 

 

  Money Is No Object    
 

by Steve Ferrante 

Welcome New Member! 
 

Wayne Segal        Laurel Springs, NJ      
1997 Jaguar XK8 
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SECRETARYôS SATCHEL 

February, 2019 
 

Tom Evans 
 

  I love February and March for one particular 
reason, Rugby. As of the writing of this, Wales 
is in second place behind England in the Six  
Nations Championship. They will face each  
other on February 23

rd
 to determine who will get 

the number one spot, but donôt you stay home 
and miss the Simeone outing. We will be  
having our party, Welsh tea cakes, jerseys, 
bangers and mash, mushy peas and Magners 
cider. I love winter! February was also time for 
the Philadelphia Auto Show. Sensory overload 
trying to search out the next family car. Another 
Land Rover would be nice but a Volvo may be 
more in order, weôll see. 
 
  The BMCSNJ Board of Directors has been 
working diligently to improve the member  
experience with the events and communication. 
We have been meeting and restructuring some 
of the events with promotion, setup and  
participation. The first event to see the benefit 
of the improvements will be Smithville on May 
4th. Charlie Hofmann and Ed Gaubert have  
assumed the coordination but will require assis-
tance from members for setup and help during 
the day. Email Charlie and let him know you will 
help for a short period during the day. For other 
events, we have added an exterior detailing 
session in Medford on March 2

nd
 and will con-

tinue the monthly meetings alternating between 
Sewell and Maple Shade. The tech session will 
take place again at Motor Car Garage in Maple 
Shade on April 6

th
. 

 
 See all of the yearôs events on the calendar in 
this issue of Near Side/Far Side. Thank you to 
all who host events and those who attend, the 
Club strength lies with us, letôs enjoy it. Get  
involved by attending the events and contacting 
the organizers and ask to help.  
Donôt forget March 1st is St. Davidôs Day, so,  
 
Dydd GȐyl Dewi Sant!  
 
See you on the road. 
 
Happy Motoring 

The Editor Writes  
March, 2019                                             Joe Marchione  

 

 First I want to congratulate Steve Ferrante for 
taking on the responsibilities of BMCSNJ Presi-
dent. Itôs a tough job. Just ask Ed Gaubert who 
managed to keep our club from dissolving into 
the dust of forgotten car clubs when we were 
faced with the passing of our good friend, and 
keeper of all things BMCSNJ, Bill Carrol. Bill jug-
gled so many tasks (virtually all) that without him 
being able to transfer all that information to 
someone, Ed, Steve, Tom Evans, and Tracy 
Westergard were faced with reinventing the club 
structure with bits and scraps of files found in 
Billôs computer. So, thank you, thank you, thank 
you all for keeping BMCSNJôs shiny side up. 
I also want to thank members Anthony Delia, 
Rob Brownee-Tomasso, and Tom Evans for 
submitting member profiles. And all GT6 own-
ers !!! And all great articles featuring GT6  
restoration projects ! 
Now thatôs the stuff that helps to keep the club 
members involved ï and informed about whoôs 
who. 
 
Perfect lead-in to requesting any experiences, 
projects or information concerning my pick for 

the JULY issue feature car éé. The MGA. 

If you drive one, have restored one or just ride in 
one, please consider writing something up for 
our JULY issue. You may send all text and pic-
tures to me at editor@bmcsnj.org .  

Please try to get any submission to me by 
June 8th.   
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The Triumph GT6  
 

  Youôre motoring briskly down a curvy country road, navigate a right-hander deftly, power out of the corner, upshift and 
think, Iôd really like to thank someone for my brilliant GT6 ! 
  

 Well, you can thank Triumphôs chief engineer Harry Webster who in 1963 sent a Spitfire to Giovan-
ni Michelotti in Turin to design a fastback for the popular roadster. Unfortunately, Triumph planning 
had ignored pleas for a Spitfire 6 (cylinder) and Michelottiôs design, although stylistically a success, 
added too much weight to the underpowered Spitfire 4 chassis supplied, so the idea was shelved. 
The 4 cylinder 63bhp engine was not man enough to cope with the extra weight of the coupé body; 
the car was too slow.  
 The initial idea may have been shelved but in Turin the fastback Michelotti body was fitted onto a 
Spitfire chassis, christened the Spitfire GT, and driven home where it joined the small band of ex-
perimental one-offs used by a few members of the company. The pleasure the car gave to those 
who drove it worked an insidious magic and the Spitfire GT project became official in 1964. To com-
pensate for the added weight of a fastback coupe the decision was made to turn it into a six -
cylinder car. The positive result of up-grading the Triumph Vitesse to a 1998cc motor cemented that 
decision.  
 It was a bit of a squeeze getting the 1998cc six -cylinder engine into the Spitfireôs engine bay, but 
by creating a rather complicated cooling system and a large hood bulge they managed it. The GT6ôs 
debut was in 1966, a few months earlier than the Vitesse 2 litre.  
 Was the GT6 Triumph's answer to the MGB GT? The BGT came out in October 1965, a long time 
after the 'Spitfire GT' was conceived, but before the GT6 came out. It depends on what the concep-
tion period of the MGB GT was, and whether anybody at MG or Triumph knew anything about their 
rival's plans! It is likely that when the MGB GT did come out, it concentrated the minds of those at 
Triumph and accelerated the addition of the GT6 to their range. The MGB GT also suffered from the 
extra weight of the coupé body. Its acceleration suffered but the top speed increased due to the 
better aerodynamics, an advantage not ignored by Triumph Racing.  
  

http://vintagetriumphregister.org/herald-vitesse/
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 Michelotti's fastback design for the Spitfire GT4 prototype was adopted by the Triumph racing pro-
gram for the 1964 season, as it was deemed to provide its aerodynamic benefit over the standard 
Spitfire body shape. Fiberglass copies of the Spitfire GT4's fastback were grafted on to the race-
modified Spitfires destined for competition. The Spitfire racing program was successful, and in 1965 
resulted in 13th overall and a 1st in class at 
the prestigious 24 Hours of Le Mans (beating 
their main rivals, the MG Midgets). The Spit-
fire's competitive success and the continuing 
commercial success of the production vehicle 
led Triumph to re -evaluate its shelved plans 
for a GT version of the Spitfire. To overcome 
the lack of performance inherent in the heavi-
er body style, the Spitfire's  4-cylinder en-
gine was replaced with the more powerful 2 -
litre (1998 cc) Triumph inline 6 originally de-
rived from the SC and then in use in the  Triumph Vitesse (which shared a similar chassis with the 
Spitfire and Triumph Herald). The car was further developed and refined and eventually launched as 
the Triumph GT6 (dropping the "Spitfire" prefix) to emphasize its GT styling and its 6 -cylinder en-
gine. The GT6ôs new engine provided a 106 mph (171 km/h) top speed and 0ï60 mph in 12 sec-
onds, a little better than the MGB GT. Moreover, the unit was comparatively smooth and tractable, 
in marked contrast to the MGôs rather harsh 4-cylinder engine. Fuel economy was very reasonable 
for the period at 20mpg, and the interior well up to the competition.   ð Graham Robson, Triumph 

Spitfire and GT6. 
 

 Contemporary Triumph marketing advertised the GT6 
as being developed from the "race winning Le Mans 
Spitfires" to capitalize on their aesthetic similarities, 
whereas the Le Mans Spitfires and the GT6 were actu-
ally two entirely separate development programs. 'Born 
in Le Mans' is not really correct (in spite of the 'stickers' 
and Standard-Triumph's own advertising campaign) as 
the shape preceded Le Mans by a couple of years. 
However, the marketing spin was so successful that 
many people erroneously believed the Le Mans Spitfires 
to actually be GT6s. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


